PINELLAS COUNTY FIRE CHIEF’S ASSOCIATION

September 1, 2005 Regular Meeting Minutes 

The meeting was called to order by President Angle at 12:50 PM. Chief Bowman provided the invocation and roll call was taken with 18 in attendance. 
Chuck Kearns sent an e-mail correction to the August meeting minutes. Chuck corrected that the Pinellas County EMS & Fire report should have said, “Pinellas County EMS & Fire is willing to try to negotiate a Rehab Unit agreement with Sunstar”. Chief Lewis made a motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting as amended. Second by Chief Bowman, motion passed by voice vote. 

Treasurer’s Report as of August 4, 2005:


PCFCA Checking
$11,027.84


SCFSK Checking
$1,075.01

SCFSK CD

$5,389.59


Total


$17,492.44
Chief Lewis made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Second by Chief Rauscher, motion passed by voice vote.

Correspondence

President Angle received several e-mails from EMS Chief Dave Holler, Pinellas Park, regarding proposed legislative changes to FS401. Dave and PALS president EMS Chief James Wimberly, St. Petersburg, provided a briefing on the changes and recommended that the Association not take a position of support for the proposed changes. As proposed, the fee structure would be removed from the statute and placed in rules. Once in the rules the fees could be altered by the department regularly. Other proposed changes may require unnecessary or unfunded data collection requirements. PALS sent a letter to advise they could not support the language sent out by the state without the complete changes provided. The Association took no action.
New Business
Ken Cramer reported on behalf of Ernie Hand, Fire Marshal St. Pete Beach, on the situation between the Florida Fire Chief’s Association (FFCA) and the Florida Fire Marshal’s Association (FFMA). The FFMA will have several new directors on board after the next election process and the new board will attempt to work more closely with the FFCA. 
Unfinished Business

On September 19, MGT Consultants are scheduled to present their report with recommendations to the Charter Review Commission (CRC). MGT has stated that they will attempt to provide a copy of the report to the stakeholders prior to the CRC meeting.
Committee Reports

Operations Chiefs
No report.
Education Committee

President Angle deferred the Chief Officer training curriculum update to a later meeting.
Purchasing
Ken Cramer provided the following web site address for members to utilize when searching for commodities.
http://geocities.com/tbapurcoop/
Fire Marshals

No report. (See New Business)
PALS

No report.
Training Officers

No report.
Affiliate Member Reports
Fire & EMS

No report.
Emergency Management

Sally Bishop, Assistant Director Pinellas County Emergency Management reported on regional deployments to gulf coast region affected by hurricane Katrina. Sally will forward emergency management incident management team relief personnel needs to President Angle for distribution to members. She is hoping to form an all Pinellas team. This team would respond through requests from the state EOC and receive tasking numbers but not through the FFCA mutual aid request system. Sally reported on the statewide fuel situation and indicated if organizations were experiencing fuel distribution problems please contact her and she will assist in obtaining fuel supplies through emergency management. The Pinellas County web site now has resource links for Red Cross and Salvation Army Family Finder.
Sally informed the Association of GA Foods in Pinellas County that will sell boxed food supplies (similar to MRE’s) if you need them for responders. She also reported that the county commission will take action on the NIMS resolution in September. Sally asked that emergency management coordinators follow-up on the letter she sent regarding county assistance to municipalities while performing damage assessment. She further reported on possible future emergency management coordinator committee work to review the levels of response to various storm threats. The support of shelters by EMS personnel was also discussed. Emergency Management will be looking for fire department support of shelters not within their jurisdictional communities.

Medical Director

Jeff Bernard reported on the upcoming ACLS recertification CME. Jeff also discussed the future post-testing that will be used in future CME. The first post-testing will be on the recent Stroke/Brain Attack curriculum. The testing is a required component of the CME and Jeff stressed the need for personnel to complete the testing answering all questions.
Communications/911
Pam Montanari distributed a training CD on the use of the Motorola Moto-bridge. If you did not receive one you may contact Pam and request a copy. Pam also reported that the re-banding negotiations with Nextel will begin in December of 2005. She will be sending a radio inventory to each organization for update and verification. If any organization anticipates ordering new Motorola radio equipment in the near future please contact Pam first.
St. Petersburg College EMS

Pat Shepler reported on the ACLS recertification CME process. He distributed ACLS class admission cards to members attending the meeting. He will forward the admission cards to those not at the meeting. Twelve lead EKG courses will be held at the Health Center on September 16 & 21.
St. Petersburg College Fire

On September 9, at 09:00 there will be a 9/11 remembrance at the Allstate Center.
Red Cross

No report.
SunStar
August 2005 broke all previous August months for the number of transports. There have been 212 new hires since 10/2004. Sunstar staff asked for the FD providers to have a little patience as the new hires work to understand the Pinellas County system. Sunstar field supervisors will be visiting EMS Coordinators and LR’s to build face to face relationships.
Good of the Organization

President Angle reported that the executive committee had discussed the bestowment of Life Membership on retired fire chiefs Williams and Brooks and found them meeting the by-law requirements. Upon a motion by Chief Bowman to confer the status of Life Member and a second by Chief Lewis a voice vote was unanimously passed.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:50 PM.

Next Meeting is October 6, 2005

